
 

The Official Monthly Publication of the Ford and Mercury Restorer's Club of America.  August  2012 Volume 1   No. 8 

 

CLUB PICNIC 
and  

Hines Park Cruise 
Augu st 26 th  
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CLUB OUTING 

Gilmore Car Museum  
August 4th  
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It was a GREAT day for a picnic  

Many club members brought  

their cars  and trucks  The bus left shortly after 8am from  

St. Mary's Cultural Center  
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Welcome New Members  

   

Well August has been a busy month for the 

FMRC.  First, we had the general monthly club 

meeting on August 1 st, this was followed up by 

The Gilmore bus trip to the Red Barns 

Spectacular at the Gilmore Automotive 

museum at Hickory Corners, Michigan on August 

4th.  We had 45 -50 members and guests make 

the trip and a great time was had by all. The 

Red Barns Spectacular is a n annual event that 

includes a car show with about 800 cars 

attending, a decent size swap meet, and a 

number of large buildings housing various 

national car clubs cars. There is also an area 

designated for cars that were built in 

Kalamazoo. This is a wonde rful place for the car 

buff to wander through. About 4PM we all piled 

back on the bus and went to the Country 

Kitchen in Jackson for a buffet dinner and then it 

was time to head back home.  

 

The next event was the Woodward Dream 

Cruise. We had lost our park ing area with Royal 

Oak Ford and as I said last month the owner got 

way to pricey for us to continue the relationship.  

So a number of us parked at the City of Royal 

Oak park at 13 mile and Woodward.  The park 

worked out well for those of us that chose to 

participate there. Dream Cruise is Dream Cruise 

what more can I say.  

 

The final event for the month was the Hines Park 

Cruise and the club gathered at the Nankin Mills 

pavilion for our annual picnic and as I said last 

month there is no better place to be t o see the 

cars cruising. We had the very popular DJ 

"Boogie Brian" present to give us a music 

dimension. We had excellent catered food 

provided by caterer Rob Cortis the brother of 

fellow club member Mike Cortis. Early in the day 

Hines Park was packed with  cars and what a 

sight to see. We had 92 members and guests 

that participated with about 50 -60 cars in 

attendance. Anyone I talked to said the picnic 

was great. I even got 3 calls the next day with 

members expressing their satisfaction with the 

picnic. The  weather, music, food, and the cars 

made this year's picnic one to remember.  

 

I am already in contact with the promoter, Don 

Nicholson, about securing the Nankin Mills 

pavilion site for next year. He assures me if the 

cruise is on for next year he guarante es the 

location is ours.  

 

This is one of the few times this year that I don't 

have to report the passing of one of our 

members. Thank the heavens for that.  

 

Our long time member, and charter member, 

John Menning is having an auction of all his cars 

and par ts on October 6 th at 9181 Cedar Lake 

Rd. in Pinckney. Visit the auction website at 

braunandhelmer.com  and click upcoming 

auctions for more details.  

 

Till next time  

Bob Guetschow  

 

 

 

No new members joined this mon th.  

Have friend or co -worker that might 

want to join, bring them to a meeting 

and get them signed up!!!  

braunandhelmer.com
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were about 125 cars entered.  Very few complaints 

but there is room for improvement for next year.  
 
One member had a comment with a ve ndor space 

and recommended not to use it.  Bob agreed that it 

won't be used next year.  
 
Tim encountered some shortages in the work detail.  

This made things difficult for everyone.  Tim also 

noted some changes for next year and if you can 

think of anything  else, please forward it along to Tim.  
 
Kurt Gotleib asked about the status of the by -laws.  

Bob stated that now that things have settled down, 

the board should be ready to meet very soon.  
 
Joann Rodriguez who is a club member had her 

annual birthday bash in Romulus and a few club 

members attended including Bob who reports that it 

was good time.  
 
The Gilmore Museum bus trip is set and about 45 

members and guests have signed up.  The bus will 

pick up members at St. Mary's Cultural center around 

8am and will make a 2 nd  stop at the Ann Arbor/Saline 

exit 175  for those closer to that area.  Reach out to 

Jim if you are interested as there are a few spots 

available.  
   
The Dream Cruise is fast approaching and about 30 

members showed an interest in going.  Bob repo rts 

that the Royal Oak Park at 13 mile and Woodward is 

a great location and there is plenty of space 

available.  See Bob for more details and sign up if 

you are interested.  
 
The Hines Park cruise and club picnic is set for August 

26th at the Nankin Mills pavilion.  Boogie Brian will be 

there for music and a food vendor has been 

contacted.  Promises to be a great time.  Contact 

Bob if you are coming so that we keep an idea of 

how many are coming.  
 
Members didn't have any show and tell i tems to 

share so there was a little car talk, the 50/50 raffle 

and the meeting adjourned at 9pm.  

  
AUGUST 2012 

FMRCOA MEETING MINTUES 
August 1, 2012  

Bob brought the meeting to order at 7:37pm and our 

traditional pledge started us off.  
 
Guests in the audience included Chuck Bachmeyer 

who owns a 1957 Thunderbird and Bob Klein who has a 

1956 Thunderbird.  Welcome!!  
 
The newsletter was out late so the minutes were read 

to the membership and were approved with no 

objections.  
 
Treasurer's report was read.  Dale's computer crashed 

at the car show so he did not have it up on the big 

screen but he reported what he had at the time.  Dale 

mentioned that not al l the bills were in from the car 

show/swap meet but would be soon.   Overall, it seems 

that the downward turn our car show/swap had taken 

over the last few years seemed to have turned around 

this year.  There were no questions and the treasurer's 

report wa s approved.  
 
Terry was not at the membership meeting this month 

but Bob reports that there are currently 330 members in 

the club.  
 
Jim Crawford reports that the website will be updated  

with the newsletter as soon as it is available.  If you 

have an email and would like to give it to Jim, he can 

you send you events and the newsletter electronically.  
 
Beth needs materials for the newsletter.  Articles, 

feature vehicles, anything é.Please mail it, email it or 

bring it to a meeting.   
 
Dearborn '12 is behind us  and Bob thanked EVERYONE 

for their help and support to make this year's swap 

meet and car show a success.  Our swap spaces were 

up from last year.  Tim was running around delivering 

water to members which one member commented 

was GREATLY appreciated on su ch a hot day.  
 
Dale reports that the car show went well overall.  The 

computer crashed but they made it through and there 

 

70 members at the August  meeting  
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CLUB OUTING: Gilmore Car Museum  
Continued from page 1 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Above are some happy members ready for the 

museum , below are some of my favorites  from the trip.  

 

1906 Columbia  

 

1933 Pierce Arrow  

 

1920's Motorcycles  

 

1932 Roadster  

 

Automobile Mascots  

 

Pedal Cars  












